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July 28, 2009 
 
 

CIRCULAR LETTER TO ALL MEMBER COMPANIES 
 
 
 

 Re: Workers Compensation Insurance 
  Update of Circular C-09-10 
 
 
 
The North Carolina Rate Bureau released circular C-09-10 on April 7, 2009.  Subsequent to the 
release of this circular, it was determined that it was necessary to make some changes to the 
Workers Compensation Insurance Plan (WCIP) document attached to the circular.  Those 
changes have been made, and the North Carolina Rate Bureau recommends that carriers review 
C-09-10, which has now been updated to include a corrected WCIP.  
 
Contact the Information Center at 919-582-1056 or via email at wcinfo@ncrb.org, if you require 
additional information. 
 
        Sincerely, 
 
        Sue Taylor 
 

Director of Insurance Operations 
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